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Dear CHS Families,

It is hard to believe, but we are officially half-way through the 2021-2022 
school year! We ended Quarter 2 / Semester 1 with midterm exams 
mid-January and report cards were mailed home last week.  

This time of the year also marks when we begin our process for course 
selection and registration for the next school year. On the following page 
we have outlined our timeline and process for 2022-2023 course 
requests and registration. Here you will find information about the 
process for students to review the CHS Program of Studies with their 
HomeBase teachers and register for courses for 2022-2023.

HomeBase teachers have already begun guiding students through four  
HomeBase sessions.  These HB’s are designed to provide the “thinking” 
time for course selection. The electronic registration process is the 
mechanical component to registering for classes, which will happen 
during the last of the four Homebases. 

We will hold Family Conferences 
on Tuesday, March 1st from 
10:30am-6:30pm. Conferences will 
be virtual via Zoom and will be 15 
minutes long. Please be on the 
look-out for an email with 
directions for signing up for 
conferences and more details next 
week. 

Warmly,

Heather Baron, Principal

 



Scheduling 2O22-2O23
January 24: 45 minute homebase :Program of Studies and 
Talking Points:  

The purpose of this is to provide time for students to read and 
review the CHS Program of Studies.  

During this Homebase teachers read and review with students 
“Talking Points” from each department area.  The talking points 
highlight key points that students need to know about each 
department’s course catalog.

January 31: 45 minute HB:  4 Year Credit Check and A/B Day 
Grid:

The purpose of this HB is to give students the opportunity to 
review their CHS transcript.  

Reviewing the transcript is important for two reasons: it allows us 
to catch computer errors, as well as reminding students of what 
they have already taken.  As students review their transcript they 
will work with their Homebase teacher to complete the 4 year 
credit check form. It is very important that students have time to 
review the transcript and complete this form prior to course 
registration as it helps your student determine what courses to 
take for the following year.

February 7: 45 Minute HB: Registration (PAPER)

The purpose of this HB is to have students sign up for next year’s 
classes on a paper form.  

The paper forms are designed to make the online registration 
easier.   It also provides think time to students so that when they 
are ready to electronically sign up the process is more efficient 
and accurate

Electronic Registration:
Please note that students will register electronically for classes 
during the second week in February.  You will be able to view 
their course requests in Parent Portal.  You  will NOT be able to 
see the students ACTUAL schedule until they are mailed home 
this summer by guidance.  Any student who is absent will be 
registered by a school counselor.   All students who attend one of 
our technical centers will be registered at their respective schools 
prior to February break.

Dear CHS 
Families,

It is hard to believe, but yes, 
we are already beginning our 
process that signs your student 
up for next years courses!   
Below we have outlined for 
you our timeline and process 
for 2022-2023 course requests. 

The intent of this document is 
to outline for you how students 
will register for classes and 
what role homebase teachers 
have registering students.

You will see in our timeline 
that homebase teachers will 
guide students through three 
extended homebase sessions. 

The three extended HBs are 
designed to provide the 
“thinking” time for course 
selection, while the electronic 
registration process is the 
mechanical component to 
registering for classes.  We 
would like to thank the 9-11 
grade Humanities teachers for 
providing class time to our 
electronic registration process. 

Thanks,

Heather Baron

Jean Shea



Happenings   Around   CHS...
APES Students Get Their Feet Wet to Build Understanding

Despite the pandemic and doing our best to follow all safety protocols, the AP Environmental Science class left the 
walls of CHS behind to open our minds with hands-on fieldwork. With the guidance of the UVM Watershed 
Alliance, students conducted baseline water quality research on Lake Champlain aboard UVM’s research vessel the 
Melosira, then traveled up the watershed to assess the biological, chemical, and physical health of Indian Brook, 
one of many tributaries to the Lake.

Led by Rhonda Mace of the 
Chittenden Solid Waste District, we 
explored first-hand what happens 
to our waste when we’re “done” 
with it as a way to critically analyze 
how our own choices and actions - 
from what we purchase to how we 
dispose of it - impacts the 
environment from “cradle to grave.”  

And, to better understand 
population dynamics, we worked 
with Chittenden County Forester, 
Ethan Tapper, to assess the impacts 
of the invasive LDDs (formerly 
known as gypsy moths) on the CHS 
forest and Monarch Watch to rear, 
tag, and release monarch butterflies 
to help assess the global status of 
this threatened species.

It was a busy fall, and more learning 
adventures await this spring.



On the four early release 
days listed above students 
are released at 12:10 PM.  
The bus situation for tech 
students will be as follows.

Essex Tech bus will bring 
students back to CHS at 
2:30 and they are 
responsible for finding their 
own ride home.  The bus 
that picks up students will 
be doing the 
Milton/Georgia route, so 
any students needing to go 
home to Milton/Georgia 
should stay on the bus.  Any 
students who are unable to 
attend CTE because of 
transportation issues should 
contact Carolyn Dickinson, 
CTE Assistant Director at 
802-857-7534 or 
cdickinson@ewsd.org.  

BTC transportation will be 
provided for BTC AM and 
PM students. The BTC AM 
students will take the bus as 
usual, returning to CHS for 
the 12:10 p.m. dismissal.  
The BTC PM students will 
depart CHS at their 
regularly scheduled time 
and be transported home 
following their regularly 
scheduled and 
individualized 
transportation plan.

Early Release 2O21-2O22
Wednesday, September 29th, 2021
Wednesday, December 8th, 2021
Wednesday, February 2nd, 2022

Wednesday, April 6th, 2022



The SAT Registration 
Calendar 2021-22

Students can register at sat.org/register.
The late registration deadlines above are for paper registration.
Online and phone late deadlines are listed at sat.org/register.

National Test Dates in the U.S.
www.act.org for Additional Information

SAT Test Date Registration Deadline Late Registration Deadline

August 28, 2021 July 30, 2021 August 17, 2021

October 2, 2021 September 3, 2021 September 21, 2021

November 6, 2021 October 8, 2021 October 26, 2021

December 4, 2021 November 4, 2021 November 23, 2021

March 12, 2022 February 11, 2022 March 1, 2022

May 7, 2022 April 8, 2022 April 26, 2022

June 4, 2022 May 5, 2022 May 25, 2022

ACT Test Date Registration Deadline Late Registration Deadline

September 11, 2021 August 6, 2021 August 20, 2021

October 23, 2021 September 17, 2021 October 1, 2021

December 11, 2021 November 5, 2021 November 19, 2021

February 12, 2022 January 7, 2022 January 21, 2022

April 2, 2022 February 25, 2022 March 11, 2022

June 11, 2022 May 6, 2022 May 20, 2022

July 16, 2022 June 17, 2022 June 24, 2022

http://www.act.org


Tips from the 
Health Office

VSAC News You Can Use
college planning, financial aid, and more

Saturday, March 5: College & Career Pathways - 
Registration now open!
High school families across the state are invited to attend 
this free online event to participate in live virtual 
workshops, discover free resources, get expert advice, and 
meet with local reps from Vermont colleges and training 
programs. Find out more and register at vsac.org/ccp.
 
Friday, February 11: VSAC-assisted scholarships - 
Application deadline!
With a single application, you can apply for more than 120 
VSAC-assisted scholarships. You can submit your 
application today and return later to upload your 
supporting documents. Everything must be submitted by 
February 11.
 
Friday, January 21 & 28: FAFSA Fridays - Only two dates 
left!
There are still openings available to receive help with your 
FAFSA. Sign up for a one-on-one Zoom meeting with a 
VSAC counselor.

Opportunities from 
the School
Counseling 
Department

UVM Summer Academy

UVM Summer Academy is an immersive, 
academically challenging 4-week virtual 
program designed for high school students 
who have completed 10th, 11th, or 12th 
grade and are interested in earning college 
credits while exploring a relevant academic 
interest. Summer Academy courses are 
designed specific for and enroll only 
pre-college students.

Our program offers high school students the 
incredible opportunity to learn from 
renowned professors and experience an 
intensive online academic environment. You’ll 
study alongside like-minded students, 
showcase your potential to college admissions 
officers, and even earn 3 transferable college 
credits. You can use one of your two Dual 
Enrollment Vouchers for this course. MORE 
INFORMATION CAN BE FOUND AT: 
https://learn.uvm.edu/pre-college/summer-a
cademy/

Our virtual course options allow you to access 
UVM academics from wherever you are.
Students who participate in Summer 
Academy:

● Stay intellectually engaged over the 
summer and avoid boredom

● Are exposed to new ideas and 
perspectives

● Explore topical content areas such 
as COVID-19 or the Global Climate 
Crisis through interactive online 
courses

● Make new friends from around the 
country

● Pay high school reduced tuition 
rates or utilize Vermont dual 
enrollment vouchers which cover 
cost of tuition

UVM Summer Academy is a 4 week online 
program
Dates: July 5 – 29, 2022
UVM Summer Academy courses are taught by 
UVM faculty, and students are evaluated by 
the same academic standards and procedures 
as UVM undergraduate students. Completed 
college credit courses will result in an official 
college grade and will be added to the 
student’s University of Vermont transcript.

Please join us for the second  
Junior College Night in 

February:

Night #2 - Thursday, February 10th
6:30pm via zoom

Feat. Panel of College Admissions Representatives and 
Evaluation Current/Former Students and Parents sharing 

Tips, Suggestions, and Lessons about the College 
Application Process  

**Links will be shared 
closer to the date of the 

event.

https://learn.uvm.edu/pre-college/summer-academy/
https://learn.uvm.edu/pre-college/summer-academy/


BETA High School Job Shadow Program
About BETA
BETA is a Burlington, Vermont-based aerospace and

electric aircraft manufacturer developing fully electric

vertical take off and landing (eVTOL) aircrafts, and

related charging networks.

Program Mission
BETA’s goal is to give back to our local community and

encourage education in the STEM disciplines. BETA will achieve these goals by presenting opportunities for

career exploration to young adults in the community and supporting Vermont workforce development.

Program Overview
The BETA High School Job Shadow Program is an eight week rotation program, where students have the

opportunity to shadow various teams and disciplines at BETA.  Students will be required to dedicate up to 4

hours per week to the program where they will follow team members as they perform regular duties, which

may include hands-on activities that students may be able to participate in, as well as meetings discussing

the design of a component or a plan to implement a new design. Potential teams/disciplines students may

shadow: Charging, Batteries, Motors, Manufacturing, Flight Simulation, Airframe and Powerplant

Maintenance, Electronics, IT, and Mechanical Engineering.

Program Details
● Applications accepted between FEBRUARY 1,  2022 - APRIL 15, 2022: www.beta.team/careers

● Interviews will be conducted between MAY 1, 2022 - MAY 20, 2022

● Selected students will be notified on MAY 27, 2022

● The program coordinator will work with students via email to work through scheduling details

● The program will kick-off on JUNE 29, 2022 and will run through AUGUST 17, 2022

http://www.beta.team/careers


FRIENDS OF COLCHESTER MUSIC
NEW YEAR’S RESOLUTIONS!!  

IT’S NEVER TO LATE!!

Did you make a New Year’s Resolution to volunteer more?? 
Are you looking for a stress free rewarding organization to be a part of and maybe taking over the helm?? 

I have one for you!!! Friends of Colchester Music affects our whole district and brings great things to so many 
students from K-12.  This is an important organization that needs to continue.  Please consider volunteering and 
taking the role of Chair over with my assistance since I will be stepping down in June 2022.  

Next Meeting
Tuesday February 8, 2022

6:30-7:30 (yes only an hour!!!)
Colchester High School Music Room

Please feel free to contact me with any questions. If you are interested in attending please email me in case we have 
to go virtual. 
MaryFran Holly FriendsofColchesterMusic@gmail.com

INTRO TO COLLEGE AND CAREERS AT CCV:

Introduction to College & Careers 
(ICC)
As a Vermont high school sophomore, junior or senior, you can 
take a FREE course that helps you get ready for college.
Offered at all 12 CCV statewide locations, and some high 
schools, ICC helps high school sophomores, juniors and seniors:

● Set goals and problem-solve
● Manage time and stress
● Improve communication skills
● Take better notes and reduce test anxiety
● Plan finances for college
● Explore career options

MORE INFORMATION CAN BE FOUND AT: 
http://gotocollegevt.org/start-college-in-high-school/ics/

VSAC GEAR UP sponsored a parent 
podcast “How to Cultivate a Strong 

Work Ethic in Your Teen.”  Check it out 
below where you listen to podcasts

Ed Gerety Website - How to Cultivate 
a Strong Work Ethic in Your Teen

Apple Podcasts - How to Cultivate a 
Strong Work Ethic in Your Teen

Spotify - How to Cultivate a Strong 
Work Ethic in Your Teen

School Counseling Continued

mailto:FriendsofColchesterMusic@gmail.com
http://gotocollegevt.org/connect/
http://gotocollegevt.org/start-college-in-high-school/ics/
https://www.edgerety.com/029-how-to-cultivate-a-strong-work-ethic-in-your-teen/
https://www.edgerety.com/029-how-to-cultivate-a-strong-work-ethic-in-your-teen/
https://podcasts.apple.com/us/podcast/how-to-cultivate-a-strong-work-ethic-in-your-teen/id1553926063?i=1000549505197
https://podcasts.apple.com/us/podcast/how-to-cultivate-a-strong-work-ethic-in-your-teen/id1553926063?i=1000549505197
https://open.spotify.com/episode/4ISHiCL1zkpcVPqr5O3qrk
https://open.spotify.com/episode/4ISHiCL1zkpcVPqr5O3qrk
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Books!

Featured in February

We’ve put together a couple of reading 
lists for you to peruse during Black History 
Month (and all year long) which center the 
voices, perspectives, and experiences of 
Black Americans. 

Check them out:

● Featured in February - Fiction and 
Poetry 

● Featured in February - Nonfiction

We hope they'll give you some good ideas 
for fabulous reads about not only history, 
but also joy, magic, life, and love (among 
other things). You can also search the 
library catalog yourself by clicking on the 
link.

New Books

Want to see what’s new in the library 
collection?  Check out this list of recently 
added titles and be the first to check out 
one of these great books!

Book Challenge 2022

And...If you want some additional inspiration for your 
reading list this year, see Ms. Barnes or Ms. Binder to pick up 
a copy of our Book Challenge 2022.  The challenge includes 
39 unorthodox categories with suggestions like "read a book 
with a color in the title" or "read a book that was published in 
your birth year." Find a book that looks good to you and see if 
it matches one of the challenge categories or use the 
categories to help you find a book. Keep your eyes out for 
more book ideas in the hallways...

Research Tools
ProQuest - U.S. Major Dailies

Our newest database gives the 
CHS community access to the 
entire contents of five major daily 
newspapers:

● Chicago Tribune
● Los Angeles Times
● New York Times
● The Wall Street Journal
● The Washington Post

And as an added bonus, the 
subscription also includes access 
to two other ProQuest databases 
that may be of interest: 

● Coronavirus Research 
Database

● Publicly Available Content 
Database

Britannica School Insights 
Chrome extension

Want to boost your Google 
searches? The Britannica School 
Insights Chrome extension 
provides a window of Britannica 
search results whenever you 
perform a Google search (where 
Britannica results are 
relevant/available). It’s a great way 
to keep vetted resources at your 
fingertips when conducting Google 
searches.

 

https://collections.follettsoftware.com/collection/61eebdb2de30a00012e26989?h=8b886861106b952144fb86d20f923a54f69cf4f19daceaa04de3a2c5d9f85376
https://collections.follettsoftware.com/collection/61eebdb2de30a00012e26989?h=8b886861106b952144fb86d20f923a54f69cf4f19daceaa04de3a2c5d9f85376
https://collections.follettsoftware.com/collection/61eebb4c4ab99b001183eed4?h=f896b819e1a53919361774f9fc41bbce285ca340d3a5d3b30091cd3de55c2f75
https://csdreads.follettdestiny.com/common/welcome.jsp?context=saas67_4412110&site=104
https://csdreads.follettdestiny.com/common/welcome.jsp?context=saas67_4412110&site=104
https://collections.follettsoftware.com/collection/61eedf5633d62d0012c17ef7?h=9c3fe0c6a4335dba0c749baf270ec232770dec696db41074f428dbacc050bc36
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1MYhv70seTcGlRMlDmiU8iKRT9XGb9VtI/view?usp=sharing
https://www.proquest.com/usmajordailies/news/fromDatabasesLayer/index
https://chrome.google.com/webstore/detail/britannica-school-insight/ecimfebadcfiablhgjpheinknpdkdjhh?hl=en-US
https://chrome.google.com/webstore/detail/britannica-school-insight/ecimfebadcfiablhgjpheinknpdkdjhh?hl=en-US


Cap/Gown & Dues Info:

Thank you to the many seniors who have ordered their caps and gowns.  
STUDENTS WHO HAVE NOT YET ORDERED A CAP AND GOWN SHOULD DO 
SO AS SOON AS POSSIBLE.  Extra order forms are in the CHS main office. 
Cap/gown/tassel order forms and dues should be returned to the CHS main 
office. Cap/Gown orders can also be placed online at Jostens’ HERE.

Senior Dues can be turned in to Gabby Brooks in the main office. Senior 
dues are $20 and cover the cost of the class gift, flowers, and other costs 
associated with graduation.  

Student Debt

Please remember that it is your student’s 
responsibility to keep track of any outstanding 
debt (lost books, parking fines, or damage to 
equipment) that he or she might have.  If you 
are unsure whether your child has any debt, 
feel free to contact Hope Renadette, 
bookkeeper at Colchester High School 
264-5702 or 
Hope.Renadette@colchestersd.org

Buy your yearbook now!
There are two ways to order a yearbook: 

1. Use your credit or debit card to pay online 
at www.jostens.com. 

2. Write a check made payable to CHS, and 
submit it to Ms. Gagne’s mailbox in the 
main office along with an order form 
(available in the main office).  Seal it in an 
envelope and clearly label your name.  
Sorry, we are no longer accepting cash for 
yearbook payment.

You can order your yearbook starting on August 
1st, 2021 for $75.  We will be accepting orders 
until June 11th, 2022.  If you don’t pre-order a 
yearbook we only order 20 extras - don’t let your 
student miss out on this amazing publication!  
Order your yearbook now!

Please visit the CHS Yearbook website for more 
information (CHS Website >Other resources 
>Resources >Yearbook).

Seniors

https://www.jostens.com/apps/store/productDetail/1120504/Colchester-High-School/-/1630545009/CATALOG_REPOSITORY/Cap-and-Gown-Unit/1630545068/
http://www.jostens.com/


Project Graduation
Colchester High School

Class of 2O22
Project Graduation is a substance free celebration for graduating seniors on the night of 
graduation and will be held the night of June 11, 2022.  The event is sponsored by local 

businesses and fundraising.  The event is not sponsored by the school and is a separate entity 
made up of parents of graduating seniors.  

Meetings: 1st and 3rd Monday of every month
(Next meeting is Feb. 7th at 6:00,CHS, Room 101)

Email: Make sure you are on our email list - if you are not getting our emails and would like to, 
send a request to projectgradplan2022@gmail.com

Upcoming Events:

● Colchester Winter Carnival: Saturday, Feb 5th. 10:00 AM-3:00 PM 
(Bayside Park)
Please sign up HERE to volunteer to sell concessions or to donate 
baked goods and other food items. Students, remember your name 
gets added in for a June raffle each time you volunteer!

● MacBook Raffle: Buy a raffle ticket for a chance to win a MacBook 
Pro.  Tickets are $30 and only 300 tickets will be sold.  The drawing 
will be held on February 21 at the Boys Basketball game. Use this link 
to purchase tickets. 

● Calcutta: We will be having a virtual calcutta on March 3.  $50/ball + 
$10 insurance/ $1000 prize.  Email projectgradplan2022@gmail.com 
to purchase a ball. Tickets available at: 
https://go.eventgroovefundraising.com/2838e0/Campaign/Details

● Comedy Divas: Join us on April 2nd at the American Legion for an 
evening of laughs.  More information to come.

● Silent Auction: We are looking for donations from businesses and/or 
baskets from parents to include in our silent auction.  The Silent 
Auction will take place during the Comedy Divas show.  Please email 
your donation idea to projectgradplan2022@gmail.com and we will 
work out a plan for delivery.

● Business Sponsors and Family Donations - if you or your employer is 
willing to make a tax deductible donation, please make a check to 
CHS Project Graduation and mail to:

Colchester High School
Attn: Project Graduation
PO Box 900
Colchester VT  05446

Other ways to 
support Project Grad:

● Join our Facebook 
page - Colchester High 
School Project Grad 
2022

● Wash the winter salt 
off your car at Seaway 
car wash on Prim Rd 
and make a donation 
on behalf of Project 
Grad - support this 
local business and tell 
your friends and 
neighbors!

● Drop bottles and cans 
for redemption at Cap 
’n Cork - 164 Porters 
Point Road and donate 
to Project Grad 2022

● Make a donation 
through our 
GoFundMe page and 
please share with any 
contact you may have. 
GoFundMe 2022

mailto:projectgradplan2022@gmail.com
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0D45A8A72CA46-winter
https://go.eventgroovefundraising.com/chs-project-graduation/Campaign/Details
mailto:projectgradplan2022@gmail.com
https://go.eventgroovefundraising.com/2838e0/Campaign/Details
mailto:projectgradplan2022@gmail.com
https://www.gofundme.com/f/class-of-2022-sendoffsafely-celebrate-graduates?utm_campaign=p_lico+share-sheet+spider1v&utm_medium=copy_link&utm_source=customer


Activities & Athletics

We are in the heart of winter sports and activities with 
Vermont's first State Champions to be crowned this 

weekend as the Debate State Tournament takes place at 
Saint Michael's College. All other winter activities and 

sports are in full swing. I would love to thank our 
community for all the support you have shown our 

students and our athletes this winter.

Please get out and support our winter participants 
whenever you can, and if you cannot remember you can 
catch Hockey games on the LCATV Stream and Basketball 

games on the CHS YouTube channel.

Mark E. Ellingson, CHS Activities & Athletics Director 

Hockey Boosters

The arrival of cold weather means that HOCKEY SEASON is right around the corner! 
Come support the Boys team at our 21st annual Beech Tournament December 15th and 
16th.  Schedule:  Rice vs Burlington 5:30 December 15th.  Colchester vs CVU 8:00 December 
15th.  Consolation Game 5:30 December 16th. Championship Game 8:00 December 16th.  
In lieu of charging admission fees the CHS hockey team will be collecting items to donate to two 
local charities, COTS and the LUND center.

Recommended donation items include:
New bath towels, wash cloths, Gift cards for basic needs (amounts of $5-25 for grocery, clothing, shoes, pharmacy, 
gas), New/Unopened toiletries (shampoo, conditioner, soap, razors, toothbrushes, deodorant, foot powder, lotion, 
baby wipes, sunscreen, pads, tampons, etc.), New/Unopened cleaning products (disinfecting wipes, all-purpose 
cleaner, glass cleaner, paper towels, dish soap, sponges, laundry detergent, dryer sheets, laundry baskets), New 
hats and gloves for adults or kids, New winter coats and snow pants for kids, Hand warmers, New socks, Bowls & 
Cups, Powdered infant formula (i.e. Enfamil, Similac), Diapers, Baby wipes, Cough drops, Art supplies: drawing 
pencils, markers, drawing paper, coloring books, Children’s books, Board games or cards, CASH Members of the 
CHS Lakers Hockey team will deliver the donated items to each charity. Cash donations will be used to purchase 
requested items and/or a financial donation will be made.

Hope everyone is staying warm and enjoying all the snow we have in Laker 
Land!

WINTER BALL 2022
Winter Ball is Saturday March 19th 7-10pm at the Delta Hotel on Williston Rd in 
South Burlington. Look out for posters and ticket sales after the February 
break!! Tickets will be $20 and if any are left, $25 at the door. 
We are limited to 275 guests so only CHS students are able to attend, no 
outside guests. 

Stay warm this winter with Laker gear from the CABA store. All orders will need to be picked up at Joann’s 
in Colchester. CHSCABA online store.

CABA meets on the second Tuesday of every month. Please join us at our next meeting on Tuesday 
February 8th. Anyone interested can email chscaba@gmail.com if they would like to attend the next 
meeting and/or if they have any questions about becoming part of CABA. 

What does CABA (Colchester Athletic Boosters Association) do for Colchester High school sports? 
CABA purchases uniforms for Cross Country, Field Hockey, Golf, Soccer, Alpine Skiing, Basketball, Dance, 
Nordic Skiing, Baseball, Lacrosse, Softball, Tennis and Track and Field. CABA also helps buy essential 
equipment and invests in large scale projects. These are expenses that are not covered by the school 
budget with tax revenue. All CABA apparel purchases help support this mission. 

Parents, grandparents, friends and athletes are all welcome to volunteer with CABA.
●E-mail chscaba@gmail.com with any questions or to volunteer. 
●Follow CABA on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/CABAVT/ or on Instagram
●Sign up at https://smile.amazon.com/. Pick Colchester Athletic Booster Association Inc, and a portion 

of your sales will be donated right back to CABA. 
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https://lcatv.org/live-stream-5
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCQrJDVphUo2jVF7vfDIIYsg
https://chscaba.itemorder.com/sale?fbclid=IwAR2BqHWP-x_eUQNh4or-282qBLkkoT4-GYuBIQxgWNcVT7j7h9Kq2JUIcls
https://www.facebook.com/CABAVT/




You can make CHANGES! And we’ll 
help you get there.

CHANGES is a program that provides support for any student who would like to focus on 
issues of emotional well-being, mental health and wellness, substance use, or the life 
stressors that can emerge throughout the high school years.

Changes can support students to make healthier decisions and address challenges in 
their lives by:

● Increasing their awareness of their thoughts, feelings, and behaviors
● Building new skills and strategies for managing life stressors
● Becoming more informed, active, and responsible in their own decision making

 
If you would like to access support through the CHANGES program:
You can speak with Director of Student Support Services Jean Shea, 802-264-5714, or 
your School Counselor. We look forward hearing from you!

CHANGES is facilitated by Amy Jensen, MSW. Amy is a 
Social Worker with specialized expertise in working with 
teens, young adults, and families. Amy is a Clinician at 
Centerpoint and partners with Colchester High School to 
provide on-site, school-based screening, brief 
intervention, skills work, referral to services and supports, 
and family support as well. You can contact Amy Jensen 
for information at: 802-488-7717 or by email at 
AmyJ@Centerpointservices.org

mailto:AmyJ@Centerpointservices.org


Save the Dates - Discover Engineering!

The Vermont 4-H Program and the UVM College of Engineering and Mathematical Sciences (CEMS) 
have teamed up to host a variety of programs the entire month of February 2022 to promote the 
field of engineering. Our goal is to expose youth to engineering, build skills and help youth understand 
different pathways they can take to pursue a future as an engineer.
 
Check out all of the different FREE learning opportunities happening during the month – all leading up 
to National Engineering Week, February 20-26, 2022. (See attached flyers)

Activities include:
● Create Your Own Invention Contest (grades 3-12), entries due February 19
● Rube Goldberg Challenge (grades 3-12), entries due February 19
● How Did You Get There? Career Panel Series for Students, topic "Electrifying Learning & 

Engineering," February 2
● 4-H World Changers: Learn to Code (grades 5-12), starts February 3
● VTeen 4-H Science Pathways Cafes (grades 7-12), in-person February 5, virtual February 22 

(engineering focus)
● 4-H@Home Engineering Activities, new activity shared each Monday in February

And, don't miss our hallmark event DISCOVER ENGINEERING on Saturday, February 12, 2022 at 
the UVM Davis Center and other campus locations. This event is for youth in grades 5-12 and will 
have two distinct parts:

● In the morning youth participants will engage in an Engineering Scavenger Hunt. We have 
invited engineering businesses and CEMS student groups to host exhibit tables to share their 
work and engineering expertise.  Each exhibitor will submit a question to include in the 
scavenger hunt; the answer to these questions can be discovered by visiting the exhibit tables. 
Collectively, this allows youth to learn about different kinds of engineering and career pathways. 
There will also be a robotics demonstration by some of the FIRST Robotics teams.

● In the afternoon participants will continue to connect with engineering professionals and UVM 
engineering students through hands-on skill-building workshops.

We hope you will encourage your students to participate in some of the programs and activities!

Please reach out with any questions.

Information and registration for each program can be found at: 
https://www.uvm.edu/extension/youth/announcements

https://www.uvm.edu/extension/youth/announcements


Parks & Recreation

Colchester Parks and Recreation’s 2022 summer brochure is here! This 
brochure covers the months of June through August and has so many 
exciting summer camps, programs and events! Visit our website at 
colchestervt.gov/recreation to view the brochure and to register online.

Burnham Library

http://colchestervt.gov/recreation


Calendar of 
Events

February:
1 School Board Mtg. 7P
2 Early Release
3 Faculty Mtg. 2:40P
7 Dept. Mtg. 2:40P
8 GLA Mtg. 2:40P
9 TL Mtg. 9:43A
10 Junior College Night #2 6:30
11 SAT Registration Due for March 12 

Test
12 ACT Test Date
14 PDC Mtg. 2:40P
15 School Board Mtg. 7P
16 TL Mtg. 2:40P
17 Faculty Mtg. 2:40P
21-25Winter Recess

February:
25 ACT Registration Due for April 2 Test
28 Teacher In-Service

March:
1 Family/Teacher Conferences 

10:30-6:30P
1 School Board Mtg. 7P
2 TL Mtg. 9:43A
2-11 Volleyball Tournament 2:30P
7 PDC Mtg. 2:40P
8 GLA Mtg. 2:40P
9 TL Mtg. 2:40P
10 Faculty Mtg. 2:40P
10-12Colchester Theatre Company Spring 

Musical  7P
12 SAT Test Date
12 District Music Concert 10A
14 Dept. Mtg. 2:40P
14 Spring Sports Parent/Athlete Mtg. - 

Virtual

Colchester High School
131 Laker Lane
P.O. Box 900
Colchester VT 05446

Phone: (802) 264-5700
Fax: (802) 264-5757

Colchester High School
Excellence & Equity

In a climate of Respect, Responsibility & Pride

We engage in 
DIVERSE LEARNING 

EXPERIENCES 
rooted in relationships, 

relevance, rigor, and shared 
responsibility.

★
We demonstrate 

RESPECT & COMPASSION 
for ourselves, one another, 

and our school.
★

We create 
SAFE SPACES

 where all Lakers can thrive.

We 
WORK TOGETHER 

to build on one another’s 
strengths and perspectives.

★
We cultivate a 

STRONG & CONNECTED 
COMMUNITY 

that respects and celebrates 
all Lakers.

★
We empower all Lakers to 

use their voice, pursue their 
aspirations and be 

ACTIVE & ENGAGED 
members of our community.

Colchester High School
Essential Expectations for Student Learning

    LEARN THINK
Continuously and Mindfully Creatively and Critically

      COMMUNICATE     ACT
       Thoughtfully and Effectively Responsibly and Ethically

The CHS graduate applies the skills and habits of mind that 
foster lifelong learning and personal growth.

The CHS graduate demonstrates critical and creative thinking 
across multiple modalities (artistically, verbally, graphically, 
numerically, textually, physically).

The CHS graduate communicates complex thoughts and ideas 
effectively in a variety of ways (artistically, verbally, graphically, 
numerically, textually, physically).

The CHS graduate acts as a responsible citizen, makes 
connections, and engages with the local and global community.
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